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PL
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF KIRKHAM TOWN COUNCIL HELD ON TUESDAY MARCH 2ND 2010 FOLLOWING LEISURE COMMITTEE AT 7PM

COUNCIL CHAMBER COUNCIL OFFICES MOOR STREET KIRKHAM
Present: The Mayor, Councillor Paul Hodgson, (in the Chair) Councillors K.Wright Mrs Oades, E. Silverwood, J.Cameron, R.Green, Dr. B Mitchell

1. Apologies for absence: Cllr. P Hardy and E Oldfield

2. Declarations of interest: Ian Curtis of FBC gave an insight into the need for Councillors to declare an interest on any issues in which they have pecuniary or other interest to prevent allegations of maladministration being made against the council. Cllr’s Oades and Green declared an interest in Rural Splash item 11.
3. Policing in Kirkham: Sgt. Ford reported on Police activity in the town in the past month. There continues to be a decline in the majority of petty crime. The PACT meeting – now relocated to the Community Centre- had an increase in attendances to 16. The main cause for concern was increased dog fouling. FBC has one dog warden for the whole of the Fylde and a lack of dog bins was also noted. The clerk to write to FBC requesting the reinstatement of dog bins on the park, a concerted effort by the dog warden and a query as to the job description of the road sweeper. Issues around car parking at Kirkham Grammar School particularly the destruction and crossing of the grass verges from the A583. The clerk to send a letter to LCC Highways and copy to the Police. Smoking in public house doorways is also on the increase – Police to follow up.
4. Ratification of the actions of the Leisure Committee held on March 2nd 2010: Approved

5. Approval of the minutes of the meeting held on February 2nd 2010: Approved.

6. Matters arising from those minutes: None recorded.

7. Nominations for the Mayor and Deputy Mayor 2010/2011: Councillor Keith Wright was proposed by the Mayor Cllr Paul Hodgson seconded by Cllr. Green. Councillor Elaine Silverwood was proposed by Cllr. Wright and seconded by Cllr. Green. All in favour of the nominations.

8. Mayors announcements: none recorded

9. Town Clerk announcements and correspondence:

a.  The clerk reported that a SHLAA report is available to each Parish and Town Council with some amendments to the original – a response is sought by April (20th). additional copies are available at £42.00 each – the clerk to purchase one extra copy and circulate to members – this report is also available online at www.fylde.gov.uk. Noted

b. The clerk reported on the Greenlands Sports Village pre application consultation by Tangerine Holdings held at the Community Centre and Wrea Green. No spokesperson has asked to attend council which was disappointing – however FBC will consult with KTC should a planning stage follow. A spokesperson from Tangerine Holdings to be invited again to present to council. Noted: the clerk to contact.
c. The clerk reported on a meeting with representatives of United Utilities re the proposed sewerage works at Dowbridge, the Allotments and Station Road. The Dowbridge and Station Road sites will be extensive and take several months with a temporary lay by off the A583 for Dowbridge and reinstatement works carried out in the woods at Station Road. The allotments site will take around 6 weeks and be less intrusive with heavy plant no greater than a JCB employed, again reinstatements works are ensured.

d. A request from the Parks group has been received to house a plan of improvements works in the Community Centre. Approved that the plan be available to users to view.

10. Parks and Open spaces: further grant aid is being sought to improve the parks area and talks continue with FBC re the transfer of open spaces assets to KTC.

11. Kirkham Baths and Rural Splash: Members reported that the news St. Anne’s pool is to be re opened using a borrowing by FBC of half a million pounds over 25 years could have serious implications for  the Kirkham Pool.

12. KWBG: The approved Kirkham town signage will have to be amended to meet LCC Highways approval. Noted. The monthly Lancashire markets are attracting more professional quality stalls. The Hero’s Welcome campaign is about to be launched with businesses participating in granting discounts to Service personnel and their families.
13. Planning applications:
a. 10/0056  1 Selby Road Kirkham – no specific observations

b. 10/0060  76 Marsden Street Kirkham – observe the structures

Should be brown or ‘Kirkham’ green

c. 10/0110  Ribby Hall Leisure Village  - object, over intensive in a rural area and exceeds LCC Highways guidelines for signage

d. 08/0770   42 Marsden Street – appeal KTC views remain as stated.

14. Staffing – no reports

15. Financial report – approved.

16. Highways: some repairs to Wyre Avenue appear incomplete and lining to roads is of a narrower gauge. Noted

17. Date and time of next meeting: the next meeting of the town council will take place on April 6th 2010 following the Leisure Committee at 7pm Council Offices Moor Street Kirkham. Please note the May meetings will be changed to accommodate the expected announcements of a general election on May 6th to Tuesday May 11th with the Annual Assembly taking place on Tuesday May 18th at the Community Centre
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